
 
IDPASC‐Portugal Criteria for Supervision of PhD students 

 
 

The quality of the supervision offered by a PhD programme plays a key role in its global quality and 
attractiveness.  
Supervisors must guide the students through the entire process leading to a successful doctoral 
thesis production.  
 
Supervisors, in collaboration with the program board, shall:  
i) advise on initial background reading and literature survey on the research topic;  
ii) support the student in the choice of the first year academic curriculum, taking into account 

not only the thesis research topic but also the student's profile and best interest in terms of 
formation and professional development;  

iii) support the preparation of the student's research plan in the first year;  
iv) provide student guidance throughout the research work and the writing of the thesis;  
v) introduce the student to national and international research groups;  
vi) promote the participation of the student in joint IDPASC training initiatives;  
vii) encourage training periods at partner institutions or international laboratories;  
viii) support the student in writing the papers of his/her research;  
ix) support the student in presenting his/her work at international conferences/workshops.  
 
The Supervisor must be an active researcher in the fields relevant for the PhD thesis, thus holding 
the scientific and institutional links, and have state-of-the-art knowledge of the topic.  
Supervisors must have:  
i) at least 3 years of research after PhD;  
ii) a strong publication record in the field of research of the thesis;  
iii) previous supervision of at least one MSc or PhD thesis. 
 
Supervisors  without  any  previous  MSc  or  PhD  supervision  experience  are  accepted  in  co‐
supervision. This is aimed at encouraging young, excellent researchers to supervise IDPASC 
students. Co-supervision is highly encouraged, particularly in frontier subjects or in those in which 
different skills or approaches can be of relevance. As a reference, the goal will be to have at least 
1/3 of the theses produced in co-supervision between institutions. This will enhance the mobility of 
students, who should spend a part of their time in the co-supervision institution, and will provide 
students with a broader perspective of the problems to be solved, a more competitive set of skills 
and a wider network of professional contacts. It will also contribute to strengthen collaborations 
and increase synergies between partners. Support for student accommodation will be provided by 
the programme according to the available funding. 
 
In addition to a careful choice of supervisors, monitoring tools will be used to make sure high 
quality student supervision is provided. In particular, supervisors will have to submit a detailed 
yearly report on the progress of the students to the programme board.  
A final report sustaining the thesis submission by the student will also be required. 
 


